
The VILLAGE CRIER
Volume 66, No.05                                                                                                                          SEPTEMBER/OCTOBER 2012

Published by the Associates of Loch Raven Village, Inc., Since 1947

Letter from the President

Dear Neighbors, 

Fall is upon us, meaning by the time 
you have read this, some of our proud 
traditions will have taken place, such 
as the Halloween Decoration Contest 
and Halloween Costume Parade, and 
even more are right around the corner --- 
Santa’s Ride and the Holiday Decoration 
Contest. These annual events continue 
because our community recognizes the 
importance of maintaining the Village’s 
traditions and emphasizes the importance 
of being more than just neighbors. 

Our community was started back in 
1947 and was specifi cally planned to be a 
cohesive neighborhood, with Loch Raven 
Elementary School as the community 
anchor, with homes starting on Aberdeen 
and the surrounding area, until branching 
out to include additional homes south, 
west, and northwest of the school. 

We have agreed to live as one community. 
We have agreed to be bound by the same 
covenants, rules, and to act together 
in the interests of the community, even 
over individual wants. Since 1947, far 
more often than not, our community has 
acted together and without regard to 
physical barrier or artifi cial lines drawn. 
Those lines may differentiate parts of 
Loch Raven Village to others, but they 
should not divide us. We should support 
efforts that unite us in as many ways as 
possible. 

Obviously, we will not agree on all issues 
at all times. However, we are 1,472 homes 
strong. If we dedicate ourselves to a goal, 
we are far more likely to get results. 
Together, we have the strength and we 
have the numbers to make a difference. 

Now, we have several long-term issues 
for which this community needs your 
help and participation. We need to make 
sure that Pleasant Plains Elementary 
School is as strong of an asset as possible 
for our children and our community. We 
need more contributors for the Crier 
and other communication outlets. Just 
as important, we all want Loch Raven 
Elementary School building and site to 
remain of benefi cial use to the Village 
for years to come. However, the building 
needs major renovations. We need a 
team of people to help with a long-term 
plan, fundraising and other efforts to 
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January/February Crier Submissions
Deadline: December 15, 2014

WHAT’S NEXT FOR 
LOCH RAVEN ELEMENTARY?

–see page 4

www.LochRavenVillage.com

FREE
Pancake Breakfast with Santa!

Join us for crafts, caroling,
 and small gifts for the children.

Saturday, December 6th
 9 – 11 a.m. at Babcock Church 

Sponsored by 
Babcock Church and the 

Associates of Loch Raven Village.
For Santa’s Ride Information

see page 3

–continued on page 3
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President’s Letter
Dear neighbors, 
 
The hazy, lazy days of summer are indeed 
upon us. However, this does not mean 
the work of your community association 
has slowed down.  At the April general 
meeting we welcomed guest speakers 
Delegate Carl Jackson, Delegate Nick 
Allen, County Councilman Mike Ertel, 
and Lieutenant Steigen of the Towson 
Precinct of the Baltimore County Police 
Dept.  
 
Our guests discussed many topics, 
including the recent general assembly 

and county council sessions, juvenile 
crime, and speeding and traffic safety.  
Of note, county police will be increasing 
enforcement efforts to address traffic 
safety and Councilman Ertel announced 
that Dellsway, Drumwood, and Doxbury 
roads would be scheduled for repaving by 
this fall.  A Q&A session with residents 
followed the presentations. Rodent 
abatement and code violations were 
notable areas of concern. Councilman 
Ertel, as requested by residents, will 
implement a community sweep this 
summer.  ALRV does not have advanced 
notice of when this starts.  
 
In addition, the board presented the 
annual budget and updates on some 
of the ongoing projects that ALRV 
is involved in – e.g., zoning and 
development along the Joppa Rd, Loch 
Raven Blvd. corridor and the Chick-Fil-A 
and Luskins Hill projects.  As always, 
ALRV’s goal is to represent the interests 
of and protect home values and quality 
of life for Village residents. ALRV does 
this by addressing development use and 
design, landscaping, lighting, traffic and 
school capacity impact, and adherence 
to county standards and principals. 
Residents should note that without 
ALRV representation there would be no 
voices speaking on behalf of Loch Raven 
Village with our community interests 
as a primary focus. Unfortunately, it is 

MORE TREES FOR LRV!
(See page 7 for details!) 

Fall Crier Submissions
Deadline: August 26, 2024
lrvcriereditor@gmail.com

continued on page 3

Flowers waiting to be planted in the Pleasant 
Plains Elementary garden which has 
undergone a major renovation. More photos on 
pages 4-6! 
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Towson University 
(off-campus resident complaints) – 
Ryan Kane 410-704-2057
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7:00pm, Room 102 
Loch Raven Center

1801 Glen Keith Boulevard. 

Residents are encouraged to attend, 
and to help in our ongoing work 
“to protect, maintain, and enhance 
the property values of Loch Raven 
Village homes, and the quality of life of 
Loch Raven Village residents.”

Meetings are held on the 
second Tuesday of each month, 

7 p.m., Loch Raven Center, 
1801 Glen Keith Boulevard, Room 102 

unless otherwise noted
in events calendar;

no meeting in August

Residents are encouraged to attend 
in order to help in our ongoing work 
“to protect, maintain, and enhance 
the property values of Loch Raven 
Village homes, and the quality of life 
of Loch Raven Village residents.”
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HOLIDAY DECORATING 
CONTEST
It’s time once again for the annual 
Loch Raven Village Holiday Decorating 
contest sponsored by the Associates 
of Loch Raven Village. This year we 
are excited to announce that, with the 
support of the Knettishall Community 
Association, Knettishall residents are 
also invited to participate! Residents 
are invited and encouraged to decorate 
and light up the exterior of their homes 
and help transform our neighborhood 
into a Winter Wonderland! Judges will 
be making their way around the Village 
in late December to decide which homes 
are prize-worthy. Whether your style is 
homespun or electric sparkle, join in the 
fun and spirit of the holidays. 

The judging date will be posted on the 
Loch Raven Village Facebook page at 
facebook.com/LochRavenVillage.
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ensure that LRES continues to serve our 
community for many years to come (See 
story on page 4). 

These are matters that we, as a whole, 
can rally behind and accomplish. It 
is up to us to take this community to 
where we want it to be. I ask that you 
please get involved, as, together, we can 
achieve much more. Together, we are one 
community. Together, we are Loch Raven 
Village.  

As always, if you have any questions 
or comments, please contact me at 
lrvcommittee@gmail.com. 
Respectfully yours, 

Jason S. Garber

–continued from page 1

SANTA’S RIDE
Mark your calendar for the evening of Saturday, December 13th so you can catch a 
glimpse of Santa! The Providence Volunteer Fire Company will escort our jolly friend 
on a ride throughout  the neighborhood, stopping along the way to greet neighbors, 
friends, children, and pets. Bring your cameras and smiles and watch for Santa at 
the following locations!

Stop One 5 p.m. 
Drumwood & Dellsway

Stop Two 5:20 p.m. 
Cottage Lane (1500 block)

Stop Three 5:40 p.m. 
Pleasant Plains Elem. School

Stop Four 6 p.m. 
Myamby Road

Stop Five 6:20 p.m. 
Feldbrook & Kirkwall Ct.

Stop Six 6:40 p.m. 
Loch Raven Elem. School

Stop Seven 7 p.m. 
Kennoway near Edgewood Rd.

Stop Eight 7:20 p.m. 
Glen Ridge & Loch Shiel

All times are approximate! 

also necessary to reiterate that board 
members and committee chairs volunteer 
their time and regularly take on more 
than they would like simply because 
there are not enough people to spread 
the load. For anyone concerned that it 
is otherwise, I simply invite you to join 
a committee and see for yourself. If you 
have ideas, please attend a meeting and 
be prepared to volunteer your time along 
with us. Currently, there are eight board 
members and a handful of committee 
volunteers out of almost 1,500 homes.  
 
Subsequent to the April meeting, ALRV 
met with two members of the Baltimore 
County department of transportation.  
ALRV presented a detailed map and 
discussed resident concerns with traffic 
safety and speeding around many areas 
of LRV. ALRV hopes this will be a first 
step in working with Baltimore County 
to develop a comprehensive and holistic 
solution to these concerns.  
 
As per Del. Jackson’s announcement at 
the April meeting, a community input 
meeting regarding the redevelopment of 
the Loch Raven Center was scheduled 
for later in the month. Thanks to all 
the residents who attended that initial 
presentation. This was a first step in 
the process of redeveloping the amazing 
resource that we have in our community.  
 
In early June, ALRV and village 
residents joined with Councilman Ertel 
and Delegates Jackson and Allen for a 
community cleanup focusing on a couple 
of the alleyways. What a difference a 
few hours made! Thanks volunteers - it 
looked great! 
 
The ALRV greening committee loves 
trees! ALRV is working with Baltimore 
County’s tree planting program to 
increase the tree canopy around Loch 
Raven Village in the fall. A vibrant tree 
canopy both enhances the beauty of its 

continued from page 1 surroundings and helps keep it feeling 
cool! A valuable resource especially 
during these hot summer days. More 
details appear later in this newsletter.  
 
Reminder that ALRV event updates 
are posted on the ALRV Facebook page. 
facebook.com/LochRavenVillage.   
 
Wishing you a safe and happy summer, 
 
Antoinette O’Donnell  
President  
Associates of Loch Raven Village, Inc., 

It’s Time for Fireworks!
July 4th is upon us and that means a 
great fireworks display at the fields of 
Loch Raven Technical Academy. Grab a 
blanket and chair, your sparklers, some 
bug spray, and your family and head over 
to the field at dusk. The show starts at 
full dark. Make sure to send a donation 
to support next year’s fireworks display! 
The show is totally funded by donations 
from citizens and area corporations, 
so every little bit helps. Go to www.
towsonfireworks.com to donate. Enjoy 
the show!
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What Will the Future Hold for 
Loch Raven Elementary?
By Jason Garber

In 1947, Loch Raven Elementary School 
opened. For the next 35 years, it served 
as the anchor of our community. Because 
of the decreased enrollment throughout 
the county, the school was closed in 1983. 
Since that time, however, the school 
building and site have continued to 
serve our community in many ways. In 
2008, the building and site were made 
historic landmarks in recognition of the 
architectural and historic signifi cance to 
Baltimore County. 

Prior to the Baltimore County Public 
School’s plan to reactivate and renovate 
LRES, community efforts were underway 
to preserve and restore LRES. A 2002 
report done for the Associates of Loch 
Raven Village estimated that the costs 
for renovation would be $4.1 million. 
In 2007, the county commissioned a 
study and the costs estimate for 2009 
renovations amounted to $10 million. 
Since both studies were completed, the 
building and site were given historic 
landmark status, which may increase the 
costs for renovation. 

If the LRES building is allowed to fall 
into further disrepair, at some point it 
will no longer be able to be occupied and 
will be demolished. In that event, our 
community will suffer not only a loss of 
the planned anchor of our community, 
but the site is likely to lose its historic 
landmark status, opening the door for the 
property to be sold off and redeveloped. 
We must act today to prevent this from 
happening. 

The efforts that began before the BCPS 
project have been reignited, but now with 
greater urgency. We need your help to 
make sure that the LRES building and site 

 –continued on page 5

can be preserved and restored and saved 
from demolition and redevelopment. 

Due to the substantial costs for renovation, 
we will need to investigate joint uses 
for the building in order to attract the 
major investment needed. We will need 
some capital project or other private-
public partnership to make sure that the 
building survives and thrives. We will 
need to be creative and open-minded to 
the possibilities that may help us save 
the building and site. Some suggestions I 
have heard include an arts center, a Pre-
K program, a specialized senior center, 
and a government complex to be joined 
with the library. 

As part of this effort to preserve and 
restore LRES, I propose that we look 
into having a 70th year Anniversary 
to celebrate and honor the importance 
of the building and site to Loch Raven 

Pleasant Plains Elementary School

PPES is a Green School, and as such, 
the Green School Committee has 
reinvigorated efforts to maintain the 
garden behind the school. Through the 
efforts of Committee Chair Veronica 
Dougherty and her many volunteers of 
staff, students, and community members,
the garden has made an amazing 
transformation in the past few months! In 
the spring there were several gatherings 
of volunteers to clear weeds and debris 
and lay the groundwork for the grand 
plans of summer.

On June 21st, 25 volunteers from PPES 
and LRV, Rod McMillion from the BCPS 
Board of Education, and employees 
from Home Depot helped install 3 new 
pressure treated raised beds and planted 
three new fruit trees and several berry 
and grape bushes. Home Depot has 
provided a grant of $3,700 for materials to 
keep the garden serving the community. 
The Holy Cross Lutheran Church teens 
group will be assisting with the garden 
starting in late July. The garden is open 
daily this summer from 8:00 a.m. to 8:00 
p.m. Compost is accepted, however no 
sticks, wood, or animal products, please. 
Come visit the PPES garden and see how 
things are growing!

SCHOOL NEWS

PreK3 - 8th grade  

We offer 5-Day Preschool 
(full or half day) 

ihmschoolmd.org
410-668-8466

Come tour & apply for 24-25

Three LRV 
residents 

teach 
here!







Tree Program Coming Soon 
to LRV! 
The County Department of Environmental 
Protection and Sustainability is preparing 
a comprehensive street tree planting plan 
that will affect the Loch Raven Village 
and Knettishall communities. We have 
lost many of the trees that were planted 
when the neighborhood was built, and 
our tree canopy is somewhat “bald.” 

Trees play a vital role in cooling the 
neighborhood in the summer months 
and add curb appeal to our homes. It is 
imperative to increase the number of 
trees in the neighborhood. To that end, 
within the next several weeks, county 
staff will be surveying the neighborhoods 
to plot the locations for tree plantings in 
the verge (the green strip between the 
curb and the sidewalk).

They will consider the locations of water, 
sewer, county streetlights, power poles, 
and traffic signs as well as existing trees 
to determine new tree planting locations.
Root barriers will be placed underground 
along the edge of the sidewalk to prevent 
roots from raising the sidewalk slabs. 
There is no cost to the owner for the 
street tree planting and the county will 

be responsible for maintenance of the 
trees.

Trees will only be planted on county 
property (that is the public right of way) 
within the verge.  

Trees will be spaced according to their 
growth habits and to accommodate the 
existing conditions.

The County does not require an entry 
agreement from residents because all 
planting will be on county property. 
Residents do not need to sign up or 
complete an application for tree plantings. 
However, if someone specifically wants 
a tree in front of their house along the 
street, they can contact Nick Linehan 
at   lochravenvillagegreen@gmail.com. 
The County will present a preliminary 
plan to the ALRV board when it is ready, 
and residents will be notified a few weeks 
before planting begins.

Information about the program is 
available on the County Website https://
ba l t co - f ores tmanagement -bc -g i s .
hub.arcgis .com/pages/street-tree-
replacement.

Social Host Ordinance 
Reminder
The Social Host Ordinance covers rental 
properties in Towson. Landlords can be 
fined for disruptive behavior by tenants. 
If you are dealing with this problem, 
call 9-1-1 to report it. If the disruptive 
tenants are Towson University students, 
call 9-1-1 first to make a report and then 
call the Towson University LifeLine to 
report it to student life representatives 
at 410-704-5433.
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Alycia & David Van Horn of Drumwood 
Rd. welcomed new daughter Allison 
Janae on July 8. Allison weighed in at 
6lbs12oz. Big brother Adam thinks his 
new sister is pretty great. 

Kyra O’Donnell of Feldbrook Rd. was 
accepted into the Baltimore Symphony 
Youth Orchestra. Way to go Kyra!

Also celebrating October birthdays were 
Dara Hicks of Kirkwall Ct. on October 
18, Kara Mussman of Kirkwall Ct. on 
October 3, and Flynn Walkinshaw of 
Feldbrook Rd. on October 8th. Flynn’s 
sister Jane celebrates a birthday on 
November 21. Also celebrating a birthday 
on November 26 is Lori Cullinan of 
Feldbrook Rd.

Share your news with the Village Crier – welcome a new neighbor, wish someone a happy 
birthday, announce the birth of a child! Over the Fence is your opportunity to tell others 
what is going on in your part of the Village. Email lrvcriereditor@gmail.com.

Happy 60th Birthday to Gary Smith 
on November 5th and Christian Smith 
turns 20 on Dec. 9th, both of Pleasant 
Plains Rd. And we remember our son and 
brother James Smith who would have 
turned 23 on Nov. 11th.

Congratulations to Dan and Dara 
Hicks of Kirkwall Ct. on the marriage 
of their daughter Rachel. The wedding 
of Rachel Hicks and Rob Savarese took 
place on October 17th at the Hunt Valley 
Golf Club.

Belated birthday wishes to Pleasant 
Plains Road residents Zach Brown, 
October 7, Renee Brown, October 11, 
and Emma O’Connell who turned a big 
5 on October 24. Emma’s brother Kaiden 
O’Connell turns 4 on Dec. 28.

Thoughts on Thanksgiving from humorist Garrison Keillor
“...And that’s the challenge of Thanksgiving — to gather among our kin who 
know us a little too well and have an amiable occasion enjoyed equally by all, at 
which nobody is stabbed through the heart with a carving knife...It is the dinner 
of all dinners, generous and comforting and completely predictable, and a true 
test of civility, and we do it in gratitude for the simple goodness of life. ”



ALRV BOARD MEETINGS
July 10
(no meeting in August)
September 11
Meetings are held at the Loch Raven 
Center at 7:00 p.m. on the second 
Wednesday of each month. Contact 
ALRVPresident@gmail.com for 
information.

LOCH RAVEN LIBRARY EVENTS 
Family & Friends Story Time  
Develop language and early literacy skills 
together through stories, songs, rhymes 
and movement. Designed for children who 
range from newly mobile and active to 
learning to sit for short periods, siblings 
and all abilities welcome.  
Infant/Toddler/Preschooler
Every Wednesday, 2-2:30 pm 

Summer Reading Challenge 
Explore the wonderful world of books with 
this year’s Summer Reading Challenge, 
“Adventure Begins at Your Library.” 
Children of all ages can join the challenge 
and log their reading on Beanstack or a 
paper game board. Read for 10 hours to 
pick up a completion prize and enter in 
prize drawings!
Saturday, June 1 - Saturday, August 31

Special Summer Programs @ Loch Raven
Go on an adventure this summer at the 
library by attending one of our many 
exciting programs where you can connect 
with others through science, art, culture, 
music and dance. Special programs 
include:
Danny Joe’s Tree House
Monday, July 8, 2 - 3 pm
STEM Adventure with the Science Guys
Saturday, July 20, 2 - 3 pm
Animals and Their Habitats with 
Cromwell Valley Park
Tuesday, July 30, 2 - 3 pm

Summer Lunches @ Loch Raven
Provided by Baltimore County Public 
Schools and USDA Summer Food Service 
Program, meals are available Monday 
through Friday for youth ages 18 and 
under and must be eaten in the branch. 
Monday - Friday, 12:30 - 1:30 pm, 
June 20 - August 16

Towson’s Feet on the Street
Allegheny Ave from 6:30-9:30pm
Summer concert series by local bands
happening the first Friday of the month -
features a bar with a variety of beers,
wines, & cocktails

Events Calendar — July-August
July 5: Crushing Day
August 2: Weird Science

Towson Farmers’ Market  
Thursdays, 10:30am – 2:30pm
July: 11, 18, 25
August: 1, 8, 15, 22, 29
September: 5, 12, 19, 26
Allegheny Ave. and Washington Ave. 

Babcock Presbyterian Church
Tower Series Concerts
Beginnings! 
September 15     
Sean Brennan and Natanya Sheva Washer
Lyric soprano, Natanya Sheva Washer, 
and guitarist, Sean Brennan, perform an 
eclectic program of music ranging from 
19th-century romanticism to modern 
Brazilian jazz. 
October 20
Voices Three
A selection of songs from a variety of times 
and styles – Renaissance to 21st century.
November 17

CROMWELL PARK EVENTS
Effective July 1, 2024, Baltimore County 
Department of Recreation and Parks will 
be handling registration of any programs 
at Cromwell Valley Park.   Please note 
that these registration funds are not 
automatically directed back to our 
Cromwell Valley Park site but to a general 
Recreation and Park fund for all Baltimore 
County.
To register for an event, please go to 
their CIVIC REC platform and search for 
Cromwell Valley Park events.  https://
recandparks.baltimorecountymd.gov/MD/
baltimore-co-md/catalog. 

Primitive Technology Weekend
Join us as we share knowledge and hands-
on experience in the replication of items 
composed of stone, bone, wood, and natural 
fibers. FREE EVENT
Saturday, October 12th – 10 am – 4 pm
Sunday, October 13th – 10 am – 1 pm
CAMPING:  LIMITED camping is available 
Friday, 10/11 and Saturday 10/12 ONLY.  
Camping is $5.00 per person.   If you are 
camping, please arrive by 8 pm.   
All children under 18 must be accompanied 
by an ADULT.   Everyone must register for 
camping online on Cromwell Valley Park’s 
registration site:  
https://cromwellvalleypark.
campbrainregistration.com/     
You will need to create an account and sign 
the electronic waivers in order to camp.
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CITIZENS ON PATROL
‘Tis The Season: 
Beware Of Purse Snatchers
The holidays are swiftly approaching. 
The stores are putting up decorations, 
and purse snatchers are practicing their 
skills. The Baltimore County Police 
Department wants everyone to be aware 
that thieves look forward to holidays as 
much as everyone else - maybe more so! 
The department asks women to beware 
of purse snatchers; women carrying 
pocketbooks are easy prey. The thieves 
know that during the holidays, shoppers 
are distracted and are not as careful as 
they should be when out.

Here are some things that can be done to 
thwart the would-be thief.
• Keep your purse close to your body.
• If the pocketbook has long straps, 

shorten them.
• If possible, avoid carrying a large 

purse when shopping. A fanny pack is 
compact and more diffi cult for a thief to 
grab and run.

• Carry only the credit cards you intend 
to use. Leave the others behind.

• Avoid carrying large amounts of cash. 
Use checks or check cards.

• Use ATMs wisely. Have the card ready 
before approaching the machine, and 
use ATMs in high traffi c areas.

• Be aware of the environment. Don’t 
walk or park in poorly lit areas. Don’t 
take shortcuts through wooded areas. 
Don’t be distracted by a cell phone 
conversation.

• Have car keys ready before leaving the 
offi ce, store or mall.

• If you believe someone is following 
you, cross the street, switch directions, 
walk into a store or restaurant. If 
you are really scared, yell. Don’t be 
embarrassed. Your safety is more 
important.

Have a safe and happy holiday season!
Source: BCoPD

Star Spangled History Lesson
Grade 5 students from Pleasant Plains 
along with approximately 6,600 other 
students from across the state converged 
on Fort McHenry to create a Living 
Flag as part of the celebration of the 
bicentennial of the national anthem. 
Students wore red, white and blue rain 
ponchos to create the giant “living” fl ag. 

Throughout the day, students got to 
participate in several other educational 
programs, including viewing the story of 
the Battle of Baltimore on the big screen 
and interacting with park rangers to 
learn more about the area’s past.

This history-making event will be 
something the fi fth graders will remember 
for years to come. 

The Living Flag Event is one of many 
commemorating the 200th anniversary of 
the writing of the “Star-Spangled Banner” 
by Francis Scott Key in Baltimore’s 
harbor. 

BLOCK CAPTAINS--
MEETING NOTICE!
The Block Captains, new and veteran, 
will meet on Monday, November 10, at 
7 p.m. in the ALRV board room at the 
Loch Raven Elementary School. At that 
time we will apportion out holiday street 
decorations, and discuss guidelines on 
Block Captain responsibilities. Call or 
email Bruce Knauff for more information: 
410-823-0648 or brknauff@gmail.com. 
See you there!



Cleanup Day
June 1st was a “clean up day” in Loch 
Raven Village which resulted in major 
improvements to two alleys in the 
neighborhood. Pictured are the before 
and after photos of the alley behind 
Glen Ridge Road. Also “tidied up” was 
the alley between the last house on 
Pleasant Plains and the Giant Food 
property. This hot and sweaty work 
was done by volunteers from the ALRV, 
Councilman Mike Ertel, Delegates Carl 
Jackson and Nick Allen, staff members 
from the County Executive’s office and 
the Councilman’s office, and other LRV 
volunteers. Thank you all for giving up 
part of your Saturday to help make LRV 
look great!

Gutter and Alley 

Before After

Maintenance
Did you know that residents are 
responsible for cleaning leaves and 
debris out of the gutters in front of their 
homes where the curb meets the street? 
The county will sweep the gutters only 
once per year. Leaves and debris in the 
gutters can lead to backed up storm 
drains. When that happens water will 
back up into our homes!

Residents should also keep in mind that 
parking in the alleys is illegal. Residents 
can stop or stand a vehicle in the alley 
for a maximum of two hours for loading/
unloading, washing, or making repairs. It 
is imperative that we park our cars only 
on the street so that emergency vehicles 
and sanitation trucks can get through 
the alleys. Also of vital importance is the 
speed with which we drive through the 
alleys. Children often play in the alley 
and there are numerous blind corners to 
encounter as we drive through. Let’s all 
drive like our children are playing there!
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(410) 453-6172

COME JOIN THE ADVENTURE
Troop 701

Boy Scouts of America
is looking for boys from 11 to 18

to join the Troop
if you like the outdoors, camping, 

canoeing, and learning to be a leader
GIVE US A CALL
410.978.8090
410.804.0062

Loch Raven Village was the place to be on September 27th! Not 
only was this the day of the Loch Raven Community Council Multi-
Community Yard Sale, but it was also the day of the Pleasant Plains 
Elementary PTA Flea Market and Kick, 
Punt, Pass event.  The sun was shining, 
the breeze was cool, and bargains were 
abundant!

Shoppers at the 
Pleasant Plains 
Flea Market

First grade teacher 
Katie Nester gets 

in the  spirit 
of the season.

Principal Maureen Partilla 
fi nds a great bargain.



Loch Raven Center 
Renovation
On April 29, Baltimore County Rec & 
Parks along with Delegate Jackson, 
discussed proposed upgrades to the Loch 
Raven Recreation Center.
  Some of the changes include:
•	 New roof 
•	 Upgraded lighting
•	 Resurfacing/restriping of basketball, 

tennis, & pickleball courts
•	 Improved football, softball/baseball 

fields
•	 Three new elevators and one 

handicap lift
•	 New program spaces to serve the 

surrounding community
•	 New commercial kitchen for 

community services
•	 ADA compliance
There are more ideas being considered 
by the county including possible new 
parking areas and landscaping. The 
redevelopment plan is in its early stages, 
and nothing has been set in stone yet. 
It is also important to note that given 
the building’s status on the Baltimore 
County Landmark Preservation list, 
the improvement plan will retain the 
important historical features of the 
building’s exterior Art Modern style. 
Please keep your eyes open for more 
meetings regarding this plan. The Loch 
Raven Center renovation will have 
impacts on the area and we all can give 
input into what we would like to see 
there.

Babcock Presbyterian 
Church Food Distribution
In February, Babcock began a food 
distribution program for those in need.  
Food is distributed the second and 
fourth Saturdays of the month, 10:00 
a.m. --12:00 p.m., from the lower level of 
the Chapel. Every family receives a pre-
packed set of food (2 grocery bags full), 
with larger families eligible to receive 2 
sets.  The bags are packed with a variety 
of non-perishable foods such as canned 
meat, vegetables, fruits, cereal, soups, 
rice, peanut butter and jelly, pasta and 
sauce, etc.  When the program began, 
church volunteers were giving food to 
only 2 or 3 families, but as word has 
spread via Facebook, a banner in front of 
the church, and signs near the street on 
food distribution days, they have served 
an increasing number of families.  

At the two distributions in June, food 
was given to 32 families!  Most of the 
food is purchased from the Maryland 
Food Bank, but the church also relies on 
contributions from the congregation.  

Donations from the community are 
always greatly appreciated, and if you 
are interested in making a contribution, 
please contact Jean Blair at jeanellen315@
gmail.com. Babcock is grateful to be able 
to provide for neighbors in need!

Shopping Carts
If you see a shopping cart from a nearby 
store in the neighborhood, report it 
directly to Councilman Mike Ertel’s office. 
Councilman Ertel’s Field Coordinator 
will retrieve the cart and return it to 
the owner. Please note the exact address 
and type/color of the cart. You can email 
council6@baltimorecountymd.gov or call 
410-887-3388. The Councilman is aware 
of the nuisance of finding a shopping cart 
on your property or in the alley. He is 
working with local shopping centers to 
try to deter this kind of theft.
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ALRV Board Meetings
November 11
December 9
7 p.m., Loch Raven Center
Contact: Jason Garber at 
lrvcommittee@gmail.com 

Festival of the Arts
Free music and visual art enrichment 
celebration
November 15   1:00 – 5:00 p.m.
Loch Raven United Methodist Church

Baby Story Time
Registration required.
Fridays 
9:30 a.m. Loch Raven Library

Preschool Story Time
Fridays  11:00 a.m. Loch Raven Library

Lego Fun
School age – 6-12 years old/children 
under 8 with adult
November 8  
December 13  
Loch Raven Library  2 p.m.

Icicle Ball
All ages – children under 8 with adult
Pam the Kindersinger celebrates winter 
through music, humor, fun, ventriloquism 
and audience participation.
December  2 
Loch Raven Library  10:30 a.m.

Pajama Story Time 
2 to 5 years old with adult
Put on your PJs and bring your bedtime 
pal for stories and songs. Donate a toy to 
benefi t needy children in your community.
December  4 
Loch Raven Library   7:00 p.m.

EVENTS CALENDAR ~ November – December

The Events Calendar provides a snapshot of upcoming activities in and around 
our community. For a complete list of activities at Loch Raven Library, visit: 
bcplonline.org/events/datelines-loch-raven. For a complete list of fall and 
winter activities at Cromwell Valley Park, visit: cromwellvalleypark.org/
2014Fall2015WinterProgram.pdf

Childrens’ Holiday Craft 
Workshop
Stop by to create a simple holiday 
ornament to display at home!
December  7 
Loch Raven Library 1:00 – 4:00 p.m.

Drawbots
6 to 12 years old – children under 8 
with adult
Build a drawing robot out of 
cardboard. All supplies provided. 
Registration required.
December 29     
Loch Raven Library    2:00 p.m.

Friends of Loch Raven Library 
Speaker Series

Nov 11, 2014 (Tuesday)  2-3 p.m.
The Woman Who Owned the Renoir 
Painting. Local author, Susan Helen 
Adler, talks about her book Saidie 
May, Pioneer of Early Twentieth 
Century Collecting.

Dec 2, 2014 (Tuesday)   2-3 p.m.
Baltimore’s Historic Houses of 
Worship.
Authors Lois Zanow and Sally 
Johnston talk about the famous 
architects who designed Baltimore’s 
amazing houses of worship dating 
from 1785 to 1891. 

Campus Life
Tuesdays
6:30 – 7:45 p.m. Babcock Church
Contact: Sara Straw at
sara.e.straw@gmail.com


